
Sector Gender Focal Points Network 
Meeting Minutes  

Date/time/venue Thursday, 6 December 2018, 11:00 - 14:00, UNHCR EMOPS Conference Room 

Attendees 
Chair of the Network, Sector Gender Focal Points from Education, 
Livelihoods, Protection, WASH, Livelihood, Basic Needs, Shelter and Health. 

1. Compact for Young People in Humanitarian Action    

UNFPA and NRC presented on the Global Compact for Youth in Humanitarian Action, which was presented 
at the World Humanitarian Summit, and the vision to localize the Compact in Jordan. Youth is a cross-
cutting topic, which requires specific type of programming, and based on the global initiative, there are 5 
actions to be undertaken to mainstream youth in all sectors. An invitation was made to the members to 
express interest to participate in the joint efforts to pursue localizing the Compact in Jordan.  

A need to put in place the means and mechanisms to implement the Compact at the operational level was 
raised, and a concept note on the initiative was requested to the presenters for further discussion. Any 
action taken regarding localizing the Compact should be part of SGFPN strategy. Presentation will be 
shared with the members with the meeting note, and information on the Global Youth Compact can be 
found at: https://www.youthcompact.org 

Action Points: Responsible Deadline 

NRC and UNFPA to share a concept note on the localization of the 
Global Youth Compact. 

NRC and UNFPA 
In January 
2019 

2. Review of Gender with Age Marker (GAM) Roll-out Workshop 

Many positive feedbacks on the GAM roll-out workshop from the SGFPs were shared, especially with 
regard to the variety of stakeholders’ areas of specialty and the wide spectrum of knowledge the 
facilitators shared. Some questions were raised regarding the Gender Equality Measures (GEM), and the 
importance of follow-up trainings on the GAM online tool was noted. Refresher sessions and follow-ups 
will be done starting in January 2019. 

Action Points: Responsible Deadline 

SGFPN to organize a refresher session on using the GAM 
online tool and the concept of GEM. 

SGFPN, Gender and 
Cash Capacity 
Advisors 

In January 
2019 

3. Review of 2018 Work Plan and Achievements/2019 Work Plan 

The achievements and progress made based on the SGFPN 2018 Work Plan were presented and discussed. 
The importance of monitoring the progress of the Work Plan throughout the year was emphasized and 
should be reflected in the new Work Plan for 2019.  

The Chair will share a draft of 2019 Work Plan with the network to receive new ideas and inputs to 
prepare for 2019 and ensure complementarity between the work plans of the Sectors, ISWG and SGFPN.  

A proposal was made and agreed by the network to hold SGFPN meetings a few times a year in various 
localities to address the challenges on the ground. 

Action Points: Responsible Deadline Responsible 

Finalizing of 2019 Work plan.  SGFPN 
In January 
2019 

4. AoB 

The importance of updating Gender Analysis in each sector each year was emphasized in order to address 
the gaps and newly identified challenges with regard to gender issues in the humanitarian operations.  

Next SGFPN meeting will be at 13:00-15:00, 24 January 2019/EMOPS Conference Room 

 

https://www.youthcompact.org/

